
 1 

The Foundation Light 
Volume 14 Number 2  ▪  June-July-August 2017 

Inside this Issue: 
 

Appreciated Assets as Gifts 2 
Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge 3 

Lakewood Lodge 4 
Ann Rutledge Chapter 5 
Cunningham Chapter 6 
Lakewood Council 7 

Holy Grail Commandery 8 
Cleveland Beauceant 9 
Donation Form 11 
Trestleboard 12 

Published by The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 

Grand Lodge of England Celebrates Tercentenary 
 This year the United Grand 
Lodge of England (UGLE) is cele-
brating its 300th anniversary 
with a year-long festival of 
events. But before the UGLE was 
founded, there were individual, 
local Lodges already in existence. 
 The questions of when, why 
and how Freemasonry began are 
somewhat problematic because 
some of the most reliable poten-
tial evidence has surely been lost 
to history; for example, minutes 
and other historical records of 
some of the earliest Lodges and 
their members. 
 The general consensus recog-
nized by the UGLE is that Eng-
lish Freemasonry as we know it 
today evolved from the organiza-
tion of operative stone masons 
who built great cathedrals and 
castles during the Middle Ages. 

 One Elias Ashmole made a 
record of his October 16, 1646, 
initiation at Warrington in Lanca-
shire, complete with the names of 
other Freemasons who were in 
the Lodge at that time. While this 
is the earliest evidence of an Eng-
lish speculative Freemason, we 
can clearly infer that at least one 
Lodge was already operating by 
that date, with its existing mem-
bers initiating new members.  
 On June 24, 1717, four Lon-
don Lodges, obviously already in 
existence, met at the Goose and 

Gridiron Tavern in St. Paul’s 
Churchyard and declared them-
selves a Grand Lodge, the first 
such Grand Lodge in the world. 
 By 1723 the Grand Lodge had 
published its first Book of Consti-
tutions, was meeting quarterly,  
keeping records of its meetings, 
and had extended its authority 
beyond London. 
 The Grand Lodges of Ireland 
and Scotland were founded in 
1725 and 1736, respectively, by 
Lodges already in existence, beg-
ging the question of when local 
Masonic Lodges first began oper-
ating in those countries. 
 Throughout the 18th and 19th 
centuries Freemasonry spread 
around the world with the ex-
pansion of the British Empire, as 
warrants (charters) were issued 

(continued on page 10) 

Lakewood Temple To Host Banquet Honoring UGLE Tercentenary
 Ohio Freemasons will celebrate the 300th Anniversary of the founding of the United Grand Lodge of 
England at an assortment of banquets throughout the state on Saturday, June 24.  By order of our Grand 
Master, each Lodge must join with at least three others for such an event.  Our 22nd Masonic District, 
composed of Cuyahoga and Lorain Counties, is holding a District-wide banquet, organized by the respec-
tive Blue Lodge Associations, in our own Lakewood Masonic Temple Ballroom beginning at 6:00p that 
day. Ballroom doors will open at 5:00p, with building tours available from 4:30p to 6:00p. Non-Masonic 
guests such as family and friends are welcome to attend. Tickets are limited and must be purchased in ad-
vance. Contact your Lodge for ticketing details. 
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Appreciated Assets As One-Time Gifts 
 With stock markets once again approaching their all-time 
highs, the opportunity to make gifts in the form of appreciated 
assets becomes more attractive to many donors. 
 There are various reasons to use appreciated assets to make 
one-time gifts to an organization such as The Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation. Chief among them are the sense of personal satisfac-
tion you will achieve from making a special gift and the likely 
benefit you will receive from the unique tax breaks for this type of 
gift. 
 A gift of an appreciated asset often provides you with a greater 
tax benefit than a gift of cash. For example, a gift of appreciated 
stock that you have held for more than 12 months can be deducted 
at its current value if you itemize deductions, and you won’t have 
to pay capital gains tax on the appreciated portion of your gift. As 
always, you are encouraged to consult with your legal and tax ad-
visors before making a gift of this type. 
 There are two ways to use appreciated assets—such as stocks, 
bonds, mutual fund shares, real estate and insurance policies—to 
make a special gift. One option is to donate the asset outright, 
meaning that it would be transferred immediately from you to 
The Lakewood Masonic Foundation. Another option is to fund a 
lifetime income gift, which will provide you with income for your 
lifetime or for some other specified period of time. If you are inter-
ested in donating an appreciated asset, please contact The Lake-
wood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 
44107-3888 to discuss proper arrangements. You may also email 
donate@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
 If you prefer to make a more straightforward gift, you may 
simply write a check using the form in our newsletter (see page 
11), by responding to our letter appeals or by adding a donation to 
your annual dues. 
 You may designate your gift or bequest to be used for our his-
toric preservation, educational or charitable purposes; split your 
gift among these purposes; or simply ask that your gift be devoted 
to our greatest need. All gifts, other than a small percentage spent 
for printing and mailing, are used for our stated purposes. 
 Your donation is a special way of showing your love for our 
Lakewood Masonic Family and for our historic home. Our 2016 
Centennial is upon us, and we still have lots of catch-up mainte-
nance to complete on our facilities. 
 While gifts and bequests may be directed to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation, our Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment 
Fund or our Lakewood Masonic Temple Company Operating 
Fund, please note that only gifts and bequests to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation are deductible for federal income and estate 
taxes to the extent permitted by law. Gifts to our Endowment and 
Operating Funds are not deductible; but, depending on your tax 
situation, deductibility may not be an issue for you. 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Fourth Thursday ● www.cliftonallen664fam.org 

 

Worshipful Master 
Robert A. Esarey 

2040 Tennyson Ave. NE #11 
Massillon, OH 44646  

330.608.0454 
bobesarey@hotmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Earl Haywood Bey III 

216.215.6016 
 

Junior Warden 
Virgil D. Tent 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

jw@WR-Psychometics.com 
 

Chaplain 
Jon C. Paulus 

 

Senior Deacon 
Brian F. Peebles 

 

Junior Deacon 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Senior Steward 
Randy N. Miraldi 

 

Junior Steward 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Marshal 
Bertram T. Horne, PM 

 

Tyler 
Richard E. Wagner, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Welfare Chairman 
Jon C. Paulus 
440.823.8256 

 

 Freemasonry—A Brotherhood of Values 

Master’s Message 
 We have been very busy with Inspection, Fish Fries and Degree Work. 
Yet to come before summer are Master Mason Degrees at our June 8 stated 
meeting and our traditional Table Lodge on June 22. On Saturday, June 24, 
our 22nd Masonic District will celebrate the Tricentennial of the Grand 
Lodge of England at a banquet, open to invited guests, in our own Lake-
wood Temple Ballroom. We will need volunteers to serve as hosts, tour 
leaders, parking lot directors and in other roles. Then, as unbelievable as 
it is, we will have passed the halfway point of the year. We have been busy 
from the start of the year, and we are now approaching that time of the year 
for reflection, family and rest from our labors. 
 We had one new member in our Grand Master’s One Day Class cele-
brating the 300th Anniversary of the Grand Lodge of England. We’ve wel-
comed back our snowbirds and didn't let them even relax in so far as we 
put them to work immediately. It is always an honor to see the Past Masters 
who have led us to the place we are today. To those who have moved or 
have been unable to attend meetings--we miss you at all of our gatherings. 
 I feel like a broken record but do wish to express my sincere thanks and 
gratitude to all of our Brethren for your continued support, help and guid-
ance. It is with deep heartfelt thanks, emotion and regret to inform every-
one of a new snowbird-turning permanent resident of Florida, Brother 
Bruce Cowan. He single handedly brought our Lodge into compliance with 
Masonic education expectations, and under his tutelage we have earned the 
Grand Master's Education Award each year--big shoes to fill for WB 
Haupin. 
 I am pleased to report that our own Lodge Brethren are continuing their 
leadership in York Rite Masonry in our Temple. WB Bert Horne will be in-
stalled as Excellent High Priest of Cunningham Chapter #187 R.A.M. on 
Monday, June 5, and as President of the 16th District Royal Arch Associa-
tion on Tuesday, June 6, at our Temple. RWB Bob Niebaum will be installed 
as Illustrious Master of Lakewood Council #125 R.&S.M. on Wednesday, 
June 7, and as Eminent Commander of Holy Grail Commandery #70 K.T. 
on Wednesday, June 14. These Installations are open to invited guests in-
cluding Lodge Brethren, friends and families. We congratulate them both 
and are grateful for their continuing leadership in our Lodge. I encourage 
any Brother who is not already a York Rite Mason to consider petitioning 
for the degree cycles starting in the fall. Capitular (Royal Arch or Chapter) 
and Cryptic (Royal & Select or Council) Masonry complement and essentially 
complete one’s journey through Ancient Craft Masonry begun in Blue 
Lodge. Commandery (Knights Templar) Orders are beautiful and inspiring. 
 Please have a safe, enjoyable, fun-filled and healthy summer while we 
are dark, and plan on coming back in September to finish the year 
strong. Remember, we only get out of Masonry WHAT WE PUT INTO IT. 
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Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewoodfreemasons.com 

 

Worshipful Master 
Vincent D. Salls 

1482 Lakewood Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.385.1589 
vinnysalls@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Junior Warden 
Chris A. Hoyer 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, Jr., PM, 

KYCH 
 

Secretary 
Steven A. Toth, PM 
2793 Carmen Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.356.1172 

steventoth@att.net 
 

Chaplain 
Matthew A. Wallace, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Edward Lichota 

 

Junior Deacon 
Kenneth G. May III 

 

Senior Steward 
Levi Wallner 

 

Junior Steward 
Brandon Bargaheiser 

 

Marshal 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Tyler 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Matthew A. Wallace, PM 

Freemasonry—A Brotherhood of Values 

Master’s Message 
Brethren,  
      I would love to thank everyone of you that makes Lakewood Lodge 
function. From the officers, to the Past Masters, to the Brethren on the side 
lines and so forth. One really does not understand what it takes to run a 
Lodge until one is in the East, and I must say it would be absolutely impos-
sible without the help of all the fantastic Brethren in our Lodge. I am con-
stantly surrounded by positivity and felicity. Without those things,  and the 
Brethren of Lakewood, I would have perished many moons ago. I have 
seen with my own eyes now how hard everyone actually works in this Fra-
ternity. It fills my heart with absolute joy. I had never realized how much 
side work goes into all this, and I cannot express the gratitude for all of the 
things that every person does to make our Lodge successful. From the 
weekend meetings, to degree work, to fundraisers, and just finding the time 
in our insane lives to try and make someone else's day better or more eye 
opening to their surroundings in life. It is also very eye opening to think 
about every Master before me. Working as hard as they can to make sure 
our Lodge is as pristine as can be. Making sure every officer is where he 
needs to be, making sure every email is answered, making sure bills get 
paid, etc. The list goes on and on, and it warms my heart to think that for 
years before my time, our Brothers went above and beyond and well out of 
their way to make sure these things were accomplished. The integrity is 
well beyond recognizable and very respected. I am pleased with our pro-
gress this year as our new candidates have been coming in and working 
hard to progress their Masonic journey. I am very pleased with Lakewood 
Lodge this year, and I really hope everyone else is too. You have all worked 
so hard to get where we are, and you should be so proud of yourselves and 
your Brothers. As we enter into the “dark” months, let us remember that 
our Brothers are always there for us and love our company. As we love one 
another, along with relief, and truth. Let's keep together socially this sum-
mer and keep the bonds of brotherly love strong. Until then, and after then, 
may our work be true, squared, and level. Be ye all of one mind, and travel 
light.  

Neighbor 
 All the Old Constitutions have the charge that “every Mason shall keep 
true counsel of Lodge and Chamber” (see Sloane Manuscript, No. 3848). This 
is enlarged in the Andersonian Charges, of 1722 thus: “You are not to let 
your family, friends and neighbours know the concerns of the 
Lodge” (Constitutions, 1723, page 55). However loquacious a Freemason 
may be in the natural confidence of neighborhood intercourse, he must be 
reserved in all that relates to the esoteric concerns of Freemasonry. 

—from Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ● www.annrutledge453oes.org 

 

Worthy Matron 
Wanda E. King, PM 
22450 Bartlett Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.331.7211 Home 

440.785.7377 Cell 
waawaa@att.net 

 

Worthy Patron 
Donald R. Van Horn, Jr., PP 

 

Associate Matron 
Carrie Hoover 

 

Associate Patron 
Kenyon A. Killinger, PP 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
mbcascio@juno.com 

 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Paula Reimueller 

 

Associate Conductress 
Gay Whieldon, PM 

 

Chaplain 
Pat Gorze, PM 

 

Marshal 
Jack Gorze, PP 

 

Adah 
Rachael Pierce, PM 

 

Ruth 
Karen Kashary 

 

Esther 
Norma Crown, PM 

 

Martha 
Elinor Bayse, PM 

 

Electa 
Vera Wilson, PM 

 

Warder 
Kathie Brusk 

 

Sentinel 
Lois Schultz, PM 

 

Guest Organist 
Elaine Hammond, PM 

May Your Day Be Filled With Blessings 
Report sunshine to Wanda E. King, Worthy Matron, 440.331.7211; 
or Gay Whieldon, Associate Conductress, 440.333.7536. 

Matron’s Message 
 Spring has fully sprung since my last article and summer is coming fast 
upon us. Most are going to be leaving for summer vacations and family 
outings. The summer is full of fun in the sun and activities for all to enjoy. 
Let’s take a moment to stop and reflect on our Fathers. It doesn’t matter if 
they are still here or with the angels. But take a moment to stop and think of 
something that stands out in your memory. Was it a walk? Maybe a talk? 
Might it a lesson you learned? A dance step? How about when he gave you 
away at the altar? My father has always been a constant presence in my life. 
His gruff outside manner but kind, gentle inner man was there for me 
when I needed him the most to pick me up, brush me off and get me going 
again. He was there in the beginning of my life, throughout my life and I 
was there for him in the very end. This Father’s Day I hope you keep your 
father in your heart and celebrate with the father’s still with us. Another 
summer tradition just around the corner is Independence Day (4th of July) 
our Nation’s Birthday. It is my prayer and hope that all are safe in the bos-
om of our Lord this summer. Please remember your Sisters and Brothers 
during the darkness of our Chapter. Just because our Chapter is dark 
doesn’t mean that communications between us should be as well. Take 
some time out to reach each other this summer, until we joined together as 
family. MAY YOUR DAYS BE FILLED WITH BLESSINGS. 
 

Stated Meetings 
 

June 7 Honor June, July & August Birthdays 
 Annual Election of Officers 
 Honor D-Day/Flag Day 
June 21 Honor Father’s Day 
 Initiation 
June 23 Nautica Queen Dinner Cruise 
July TBA Euclid Beach Museum Bus Trip. 
July & August HAVE A HAPPY SAFE SUMMER 
September 6 Welcome back from summer—Birthday Dinner 
 Recognition of pins, Guest Speaker for Seeing Eye Dogs 

(Pilot Dogs) 
 

Auxiliary 
 

Around the Town Dinner Club meets the 4th Friday at 6:00p, locations TBA. 

Unforgettable Stories 
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cunningham187ram.org 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Robert W. Niebaum, PHP 

8568 Settlers Passage 
Brecksville, OH 44141 

440.838.0766  
robert.niebaum@case.edu 

 

King 
Bertram T. Horne 

216.551.7700 
 

Scribe 
Pro Tem 

 

Treasurer 
Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Host 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Pro Tem 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Thomas D. Standen 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
Raymond F. Ecobichon 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Randy N. Miraldi 

 

Guard 
Earl Haywood Bey III 

 

Chaplain 
Pro Tem 

 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
 After two years as your High Priest I’m about to step down, transferring 
the reins to Companion Bert Horne who I know will do well.  I thank my 
fellow Companions for the honor and opportunity to serve. I’m grateful for 
the support of our officers and Companions that enabled us to confer all 
four Chapter degrees in each of the past two years, exalting seven new Roy-
al Arch Masons for our Chapter. 
 All Companions are encouraged to attend our Annual Meeting, Installa-
tion of Officers, Past High Priests and Memorial Night on MONDAY, JUNE 
5. After a short stated convocation, the bulk of the evening will be open to 
invited guests including Lodge Brethren, family and friends. This is one of 
those occasional opportunities for non-Companions to get a “peek” into 
Capitular Masonry and some of its symbolism. That night we will consider 
and vote on a new set of By-laws, the first major review in many years, 
from which we can develop a new set of Standing Resolutions for consider-
ation in the fall. Your input and views are always welcome and needed. 
 I encourage you to support our two 16th District fundraising events 
coming soon. On TUESDAY, JUNE 6, our Companion Bert Horne will be 
installed as President of the 16th District Royal Arch Association at 7:30p at 
Lakewood Temple. A fundraising fish fry dinner will be held at 6:30p at a 
cost of $10 per person. Both the meeting and dinner are open to invited 
guests. On SATURDAY, AUGUST 19, our 16th District will hold its 8th An-
nual Grand High Priest Golf Outing at Bob-O-Link Golf Course, a four per-
son scramble with a 9:30a shotgun start, to raise funds in support of our 
Grand High Priest and in anticipation of hosting Grand Chapter in Cleve-
land this fall. The $75 price includes golf, cart, lunch, banquet and prizes. 
You can sponsor a hole for $75 or just come to dinner for $35. All are invit-
ed to play including women and non-Masons. 
 Finally, keep up your efforts to recruit new members for our Chapter. 
Our petition form can now be downloaded from a link on our home page. 
 Get involved. Stay involved. Help Make a Difference! 

Make a Difference 

16th Capitular District Dates to Remember 
June 4 Sun Ohio Masonic Home Day - Springfield 
  125 Year Rededication & Parade 
June 6 Tues 16th District Royal Arch Association—Annual Meeting, 
  Installation & Awards Night—Fundraising Fish Fry 6:30p, 
  $10 per person—@ Lakewood Temple 
June 24 Sat 22nd Masonic District Banquet Honoring the Grand Lodge 
  of England Tricentennial—at Lakewood Temple 
Aug 19 Sat Grand High Priest Golf Outing—Bob-O-Link Golf Course 
For the most recent information visit: www.ram16.org 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. & S. M. 
Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewood125rsm.org 

 

Illustrious Master 
Bertram T. Horne, PIM 

13705 Courtland Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.551.7700  
berthorne@yahoo.com 

 

Deputy Master 
Robert W. Niebaum, PIM 

440.838.0766 
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Henry W. Rees, KYCH, PAA 

 

Conductor of Council 
Pro Tem 

 

Steward 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

 

Marshal 
Pro Tem 

 

Sentinel 
Pro Tem 

 

Chaplain 
 John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,  

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

 

 Time & Talent 

7th Arch Dates to Remember 
Jun 4 Sun Ohio Masonic Home Day - Springfield 
  125th Anniversary Rededication & Parade 
Jun 24 Sat 22nd Masonic District Banquet Honoring the Grand 
  Lodge of England Tricentennial—@ Lakewood Temple 
Jun 25 Sun 7th Arch Annual Meeting—2:00p @ Travelers Woods 
Jul 31 to Aug 6 7th Arch Needs Volunteers @ Medina County Fair 

Camp Ho-Mita-Koda 
 In April we and our 7th Arch Companions were surprised and dis-
tressed to hear that the Diabetes Partnership of Cleveland, sponsor of our 
local camp for diabetic children, Camp Ho-Mita-Koda in Newbury, Ohio, 
had decided to dissolve the Partnership organization and cease operations. 
We were initially relieved as the Partnership stated its intention to transfer 
its remaining assets to successor organizations that would carry forward its 
dual missions as operator of the camp and as a provider of diabetes educa-
tion in the community as a whole. IC Bob Niebaum, along with RIC Dave 
Weimer and wife Laura, came away much more upbeat from an emergency 
meeting of supporters held at the camp in late April. The packed house in-
cluded parents, camp alumni, camp staff, donors and other supporters, all 
determined to see the camp continue its operations. We are pleased to re-
port that a new organization, the Camp Ho-Mita-Koda Foundation, has 
been formed and is already planning to operate the Camp for two weeks 
this summer. Because the camp has been operating at a deficit (one reason 
for the Partnership’s dissolution), our financial help is needed more than 
ever. Please be quick to volunteer for our fundraising projects such as vol-
unteering as ticket sellers at the Medina County Fair. Our kids need us! 

Master’s Message 
Companions: 
 We are at the end of another year of Cryptic Masonry. Once again it has 
been my honor to hold the office of Illustrious Master, and once again I 
thank you for having charged me with that duty. Please give our new IM 
Bob Niebaum and his officers the same support you have given me as he 
takes the lead in our Council for a second time, beginning with our Annual 
Meeting, Installation, PIM and Awards Night on June 7. It seems to be 
harder each year to fill the lines of officers in our York Rite bodies. I have 
been blessed with having great support from some of the finest men I 
know. I am sure our Brothers in our Blue Lodges would be as willing as we 
are if they were asked. The experience of York Rite Masonry completes and 
complements our journey as Masons just as graduations complemented 
your journey in school. “I did not know what I did not know till I took the 
time to learn” is my quote to all my Brethren. Thank you so much. 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Conclave Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.holygrail70kt.org 

 

Eminent Commander 
Bertram T. Horne 

13705 Courtland Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.551.7700  
berthorne@yahoo.com 

 

Generalissimo 
Robert W. Niebaum 

440.838.0766 
 

Captain General 
Robert A. Esarey, PC, KTCH, 

ADDC 
330.608.0454 

 

Senior Warden 
 
 

Junior Warden 
Robert J. Trigg, KYCH 

 

Prelate 
Robert R. Childers, KYCH, 

33º 
 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
kakych@oh.rr.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

 

Sword Bearer 
Ford L. Cole, KYCH 

 

Warder 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

 

Sentinel 
Pro Tem 

 

 

Commander’s Message 
Sir Knights: 
 Well, another year in Commandery has come and gone. The big differ-
ence for me was this was my year as Commander, an experience I will nev-
er forget. I am leaving Holy Grail in good hands, as Sir Knight Niebaum 
takes his year as Commander. I ask all the Sir Knights to support him as 
you have done for me. A good time to start would be our Annual Meeting 
and Installation on June 14, when nearly the entire meeting will be open to 
invited guests. Bring a Lodge Brother, friend and/or family member. 
 I would recommend every Brother in the Lakewood Masonic Temple to 
experience holding an office in your respective bodies; the feeling of accom-
plishment is second to none. Our Temple was built one hundred years ago 
with the York Rite Bodies in mind; and, if you have not yet sought further 
light in your Masonic life, I would recommend searching in your own back 
yard. It has been a pleasure serving the Commandery, Lodge and Temple; 
and I thank you for that high honor. 
 I would like to congratulate the new Officers of Lakewood Council 
#125, Cunningham Chapter #187 and Holy Grail #70 on your elections and 
appointments and wish you all a successful year. If I can help in any way, 
just ask. 
 I encourage all Sir Knights to travel!!! And help our other Commander-
ies to show our support in the 7th Division. I hope everyone enjoys the 
summer and will feel refreshed when we resume our labors in the fall. 
Thank you all for a wonderful year. 

Honor, Integrity & Truth 

7th Division Dates to Remember 
June 4 Sun Ohio Masonic Home Day - Springfield 
  125th Anniversary Rededication & Parade 
June 17 Sat 7th Division Casino Bus Trip Fundraiser 
  Hollywood Casino, Columbus 
June 24 Sat 7th Division CTA Annual Meeting—Election & 
  Installation—11:30a @ London Pickleworks 
June 24 Sat 22nd Masonic District Banquet Honoring the Grand 
  Lodge of England Tricentennial—@ Lakewood Temple 

Quarrels 
 Contention or quarreling in the Lodge, as well as without, in discounte-
nanced by the spirit of all the Old Constitutions of Freemasonry. In the 
Charges compiled from them, approved by the Grand Lodge of England in 
1722, and published by Doctor Anderson, it is said “No private piques or 
quarrels must be brought within the door of the Lodge, far less any quar-
rels about religion, or nations, or State policy” (Constitutions, 1723, page 54). 

—from Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cleveland15soob.org 

 

Worthy President 
(Mrs. John) Janet Sutter, PP 

2119 West Erie Avenue 
Lorain, OH 44052 

 

Most Worthy Oracle 
Ms. Kimberly Burnett 

 

1st Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Meldia Childers, 

PP  
 

2nd Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Deborah Wykoff 

 

Preceptress 
(Mrs. Ronald) Linda Bokan  

 

Recorder 
(Mrs. Norman) Elinor Bayse, PP 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer 
(Mrs. William) Janice Freitag  

 

Marshal 
(Mrs. David) Summer Michalski  

 

Assistant Marshal 
Mrs. Linda Shull  

 

Chaplain 
(Mrs. Robert) Lois Kubishke  

 

Director of Music 
(Mrs. Ralph) Pamela Sheetz  

 

Standard Bearer 
(Mrs. James) Karen Baughman 

 

Color Bearer 
(Mrs. Grant) Bonnie Rollason  

 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
(Mrs. Franklin) Shirley Huffman  

 

Daughter of the Household 
 
 

Inner Guard 
(Mrs. George) Ellen Wadge, PP  

 

Outer Guard 
(Mrs. Arthur) Patricia Glass  

Fendeurs, Order of 
 Ordre des Fendeurs et Fendeuses. Also known as the Forest Masons. A 
French Order accepting both men and women as members, though not nec-
essarily connected with the Masonic Fraternity. They traced their Order 
back to the time of Alexander the Great. They were, in all probability, a 
branch of the Carbonari, or Charcoal Burners, a political league which 
made its appearance in the twelfth century. In 1747 there was a revival of 
this society and it became popular with ladies and gentlemen of high rank 
and distinction. Meetings were held in rooms decorated to represent a for-
est, or in the summer time, when the weather permitted, the meetings were 
held outdoors. In their ritual they used implements connected with wood-
cutting, such as axes, logs, tree stumps, stone cups, whistles, and their rega-
lia included a carpenter’s apron and a russet-colored sash edged with 
green. The Master was called Pére Maître or Parent Master, and the other 
offices were Cousin Hermit, Cousin Winedresser, Cousin Bear, Cousin Elm, 
Cousin Oak and so forth. A woman candidate was called a Briquette and a 
man, Briquet. 

—from Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 

President’s Message 
 Cleveland Assembly No. 15 was instituted on April 29, 1921, making 
this the Assembly’s 96th year. It is also the oldest Assembly east of the Mis-
sissippi River. The Social Order of the Beauceant was formed as an organi-
zation for the wives and widows of Knights Templar but over the years has 
expanded its membership to women eighteen years or older who are the 
wives, widows, mothers, sisters, daughters, or granddaughters of Knights 
Templar of the United States of America; or mothers, sisters, daughters and 
granddaughters of a member who was at the time of decease in good stand-
ing in a Commandery or an Assembly. 
 The main charity of the Order is the Knights Templar Eye Foundation; 
however, Cleveland Assembly has other charities that it supports. Individu-
al members also express their love for mankind by their contribution to oth-
er charities of their personal choice. 
 Thank you to everyone who has placed their aluminum can tabs in the 
jar located in the dining hall. It helps with our service project of contrib-
uting them to the Shrine for their transportation fund. This helps defray 
expenses for the drivers who take children to various Shriners Hospitals for 
Children for their appointments. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

June 14 Stated Meeting 
Sept 13 Stated Meeting 
Lunch Bunch To be announced 
Summer To be announced 
 

Remember:  Covered dish dinners prior to each meeting at 6:00p. 
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Tree & Landscape Services LLC 

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954 

▪Lawn Care 
▪Landscaping 
▪Tree Removal 
▪Snow Plowing 

▪Fences 
▪Decks 

▪Driveways 
▪Garages 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

Grand Lodge of England Celebrates 
Tercentenary 
 

(continued from page 1)  
to newly formed Lodges by one of the three “Home” 
Grand Lodges. 
 In 1751 a rival Grand Lodge appeared in Lon-
don, formed by Irish Masons who claimed that the 
original Grand Lodge of England had made innova-
tions in the body of Masonry, something forbidden 
in the Charges. To distinguish itself, the new Grand 
Lodge called itself the Antients and dubbed its rival 
the Moderns. The two rival Grand Lodges coexisted 
for almost 63 years, along with their respective sub-
ordinate Lodges, with neither recognizing the other 
as being “regular.” 
 On December 17, 1813, following four years of 
negotiation, the two rival Grand Lodges united to 
form the United Grand Lodge of England. One re-
sult was the adoption of standard rituals, proce-
dures and regalia. By 1814 there were 647 Lodges in 
existence. 
 Our Grand Lodge of Ohio was formed in 1808, 
five years after Ohio became a state, with six Lodges 
then meeting in Ohio. The oldest among them was 
the current American Union #1, originally a military 
traveling Lodge which settled in Marietta in 1790. 
American Union was originally chartered in 1776 by 
the Provincial Grand Lodge of New England 
(Moderns), one of the predecessors of the present 
Grand Lodge of Massachusetts, so it can be argued 
that the roots of Ohio Freemasonry can be traced 
directly back to the UGLE. The other five Lodges 
were variously first chartered by the Grand Lodges 
of New Jersey (via Kentucky), Connecticut, Pennsyl-
vania and Massachusetts.  
 Our own Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge has indi-

rect connections to two of the three so-called Home 
Grand Lodges via its two sister Lodge relationships 
in Canada. Trinity Lodge #521 of Windsor, Ontario, 
is the result of a consolidation of three Windsor area 
Lodges, one of which was Clifton Lodge’s original 
sister Lodge, Dominion #598, chartered by the 
Grand Lodge A. F. & A. M. of Ontario under the tra-
dition of the English constitution. Gaston G. Allen 
Lodge’s original sister Lodge, St. John’s #209a of 
London, Ontario, was originally chartered under the 
Irish constitution. Historic in their own right, Trinity 
and St. John’s Lodges recently celebrated their 100th 
and 175th anniversaries, respectively. 
 Our own Lakewood Masonic Family bridges the 
century mark. Lakewood Lodge #601 F.&A.M., 
chartered in 1908, and Cunningham Chapter #187 
R.A.M., chartered in 1910, have celebrated their cen-
tennials. Soon approaching are the 100th anniver-
saries of Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F.&.A.M. 
(1920), Holy Grail Commandery #70 K.T. (1920), 
Cleveland Assembly #15 S.O.O.B. (1921), Lakewood 
Council #125 R.&S.M. (1921) and Ann Rutledge 
Chapter #453 O.E.S. (1921). 
 But what of us? We continue to make our own 
history, but only with the loyal support of our mem-
bers. Masons and Eastern Stars alike must continue 
to live up to the responsibilities of membership. We 
will always need new members and new officers to 
take over from those who have preceded us. We 
must continue to provide the financial support 
needed by our Masonic organizations, our Masonic 
charitable works and—yes—our own Lakewood 
Masonic Temple and Lakewood Masonic Founda-
tion. Gifts to our Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
(but not our Temple Company or its Endowment 
Fund) are exempt from federal income and estate 
taxes to the extent permitted by law (see page 11). 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation          Greatest Need   Historic Preservation   Charity   Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

14-2 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC. 
www.alliedexterminators.com 

12400 Cooley Avenue • Cleveland, Ohio 44111 
 

 CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700 • AKRON (330) 535-4800 
 CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500 • ELYRIA (440) 324-6592 
 LORAIN (440) 277-7141 • SANDUSKY (419) 624-8000 
 CANTON (330) 453-3479 • OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000 

Member - Clifton-Allen Lodge 

 

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light? 
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider 

 business card and larger size advertisements. 
For advertising rates, please contact: 

Bob Niebaum 
440.838.0766 

editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 

 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 384 

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 
June 
5 Mon 7:30p Cunningham RAM Installation 
6 Tues 7:30p 16th District RAM Annual Meeting 
7 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES Annual Meeting 
7 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM Installation 
8 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
12 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
13 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 

14 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT Installation 
14 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
21 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
22 Thur 7:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM Table Lodge 
24 Sat 6:00p 22nd Masonic District Banquet 
   Celebrating UGLE Tercentenary 
26 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 

July 
26 Wed 7:00p LMF Board of Trustees 

August 
5 Sat 10:00a LMT Open House during 
   Lakewood Arts Festival (to 5:00p) 

 

Meetings • Banquets • Weddings • Receptions • Parties • Dances • Fund Raisers 
Performances • Seminars • Trade Shows • Up to 450 People 

The Lakewood Masonic Temple 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15300 Detroit Avenue • Lakewood, Ohio 44107 • 216.521.1242 • www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
 

A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916 
 

For Rental Inquiries Contact Bob Niebaum at 440.838.0766 or  rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 


